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St Bernadette’s RCP Newsletter

29th June 2018
	Punctuality and Attendance

There have been 21 occasions of late arrivals this week. Please remember school doors open at 8:45 and close at 8:55

This week’s attendance

Buttons          97.27%           
Smarties        96.05%  
Year 1             94.33%
Year 1/ 2         97.24%
Year 2             99.03%
Year 3             98.57%
Year 3/ 4        99.33%
Year 4             98.97%
Year 5             97.67%
Year 5/ 6        96.56%
Year 6             93.97%
Total               97.28%


[image: image4.jpg]La A h

!

*1 (BN
PIC-COLLAGE






Chaplaincy Team Assembly
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Our Chaplaincy team led a wonderful Assembly on Monday all about Sport and Peace. The children planned it themselves and worked collaboratively to produce a really superb Assembly with a strong message. The children taught us all how Sport can teach us about friendship, respect, honesty and fair play. Well done children – we are all rightly very proud of you! 

RE Inspection
We will be having our RE inspection on Friday 13th July. There will be 2 inspectors who will visit us and may come out onto the yards etc. to say Hello to you all! 
Learners of the Week

Reception 
– Maisie Stanbank and Isobel Tierney

Year 1   
– Harry Walker

Year 1/2 
– Riley Murray

Year 2  
 - Mariah-Lilly Morris-Blake

Year 3   
– Shea O’Meara

Year 3/4 
– Eoin McIntosh

Year 4   
- Jack Sedgwick

Year 5   
- Will Grogan

Year 5/6 
– Robbie Parkinson and Daisy Purdue

Year 6   
- Harriet Scott

Mass – Feast of St Peter and Paul’s 

We celebrated Mass today for the feast of St Peter and Paul. The whole Mass was very uplifting and the children’s responses and singing were excellent.

Safeguarding

Please can I ask that if you pass the school during the school day, please do not speak to your own child or other children through the fence. Although you may be a familiar and trusted adult to your own child or other children, quite often the staff (myself included) do not know who you are. It is our duty to challenge anyone who communicates with the children during school time in order to ensure all the children are safe at all times. Thank you for supporting us with this. 
Classroom doors
Here at St Bernadette’s we work extremely hard on ensuring you and your child are given a warm welcome and we will always help with any problems you may be experiencing. However, there have been occasions this year (mainly in Year 1 and 2 classrooms) when parents have come into the classroom without the permission of the teacher/adult. If you need to discuss something with the class teacher please do so at the door briefly as the teachers have to set up and get ready to teach. If you feel you need a longer conversation, please make an appointment with the school office and we will be happy to meet with you.
Mini-Vinnies Food Bank

Tuesday is our food bank appeal day. All donations of non-perishable foods will be greatly appreciated.

The Gabriel Cup Athletics Competition – Parrenthorn High School

Huge congratulations to all our children who took part in the Athletics completion at Parrenthorn on Thursday this week. We brought home a superb selection of medals, including a trophy and Gold medals for first place in the Girls Upper Juniors relay race. It was a very hot day and the true team spirit of St. Bernadette’s shone thorough. We came third overall in the completion from 8 schools taking part. An excellent achievement!
Dinner Money 
Please can all Dinner money be paid by the end of the school year. Cash and cheque payments (cheques made payable to Bury MBC) should be with the school office by Monday 16th July at the latest. If you would like an up to date balance, please contact the school office.  

The Greatest School, man Show
Its’s nearly showtime and we are getting excited and looking forward to sharing this musical extravaganza with you. It will take place at St Bernadette’s Church at 6:30pm, everyone is welcome to come and watch

Ice Lolly sale
Thank you for supporting the school by buying Ice creams and lollies from school. We will be selling these at break times and after school on the main yard until the end of term. 
Dates for Diary
	June

	29th June
	Whole School Mass in Church (SS Peter & Paul) – 11.00am 

	
	

	July

	5th July
	Music Concert in the Social Centre – 6.30pm

	10th July
	UKS2 End of Year Show – 2pm & 6pm

	17th July
	Leavers’ Mass in Church (whole school) – 9.15am

	18th July
	Leavers’ Assembly – 9.15am                 End of Term – School Closes 1.30pm
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